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Subject 
Ospringe Drain 
 

Recommendation 
Be it resolved that Council hereby receive report number R2020-03 – “Ospringe Drain” 
for information; 
And that Council hereby approve and give a third and final reading to By-Law # 20-02 
as presented in Appendix A of this report.  
 

Background 
This report is prepared pursuant to Section 4 of the Drainage Act RSO 1990 (the 
Act). 
 
On December 12, 2017 the Municipality received a petition from Tom Krizsan 
(Thomasfield Homes Ltd.) for drainage for a proposed subdivision for the lands in Pt 
E½ and SW½ Lot 13, Concession 2 (Erin Twp). Pursuant to Section 8 of the Act, 
on July 19, 2018, Neal Morris, P. Eng., K. Smart Associates Limited was appointed 
by resolution of Council to prepare a report on the petition received. 
 
To address the petition received, this report recommends improvements to the drainage 
and assesses the costs for the construction and future maintenance of the Drain. 
 
On February 4, 2020 the Provisional By-Law was adopted by Council with the Court of 
Revision being held on March 3, 2020.  No changes were made to the assessments so 
we are requesting Council to adopt By-Law # 20-02. 
 
Once the By-Law is adopted the implementation of the Ospringe Drain will be 
commenced including finalizing the tender document, tendering and awarding the work. 
 

Strategic Pillar 
Growth Management 
 

  



Financial Impact 
There is no major financial impact with the exception of some staff time to coordinate 
the process.  All costs will be assessed to be benefitting owners initially paid by the 
developer, Thomasfield Homes Ltd. 
 

Conclusion 
That Council hereby receive report number R2020-03 – “Ospringe Drain” 
And that Council hereby approve By-Law # 20-02 as presented in Appendix A. 
 

Attachments 
Appendix A - By-law # 20-02 
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